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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 11 November 2020, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Victims First Northumbria
Victims First Northumbria provided a presentation on the practical and emotional support that they provide to support victims of crime. Victims can be referred or self-refer via a range of different pathways. The range of support they offer includes practical support with safety and security, emotional support, support at court, and restorative justice. In 2020, it is anticipated that the service will receive over 28,000 referrals – there has been an increase in referrals during Covid and noted increase in complexity of cases. 34.7% of referrals to the service were for vulnerable victims, and they receive an enhanced service. Engagement levels with victims have increased during Covid which is positive, however the backlog in the criminal justice process is having a long term impact on the service. 

	LeDeR Annual Report 2019-20
The CCG provided an overview of the recently published annual report into local Learning Disability Mortality Reviews, referred to as LeDeR reviews. The report highlighted good practice and recommendations where things needed to change or improve. The NSAB noted the delays in reviews being undertaken as well as statutory agencies being challenged on how much of difference the reviews were making to the lives of people with a learning disability. The NSAB offered support in sharing the learning and the report itself, including the Easy Read version. 

	Safeguarding Adults Week 2020 #safeguardingadultsweek
The NSAB and partner agencies are supporting the national week of activity intending to raise awareness of the abuse and neglect of adults. NSAB members were encouraged to raise awareness throughout the week whether that was with their staff or via social media and websites. It was proposed that the NSAB focussed on the overall message that safeguarding adults was everyone’s responsibility and especially at the current time, everyone had a role to play in keeping people safe. People would be encouraged to make pledges to do something that might help keep a vulnerable person safe. As part of the week, the Regional Missing Adults Protocol was also being launched on 18/11/2020.  

	E-learning 
The NSAB had been tracking e-learning usage and an uptake in participants had meant that licences were going to run out before the end of the current contract. The NSAB discussed various different options for this, agreeing that an e-learning offer was important – particularly for the community, voluntary and independent sector who did not necessarily have the in-house resources to provide such training. The NSAB resolved to explore how additional licences could be funded.   

	Forensic assessment of unexplained injuries
Progress has been made on the forensic assessment of unexplained injuries of adults. A regional task and finish group is co-ordinating training for 30 health practitioners who will be able to undertake these examinations. It is hoped that the participants will form a forensic network and that the model will be replicated nationally.   

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 20 January 2021. 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/safeguarding-and-abuse/safeguarding-information-professionals/newcastle-safeguarding-adults-board 
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